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 Aloha! 
HAWAIIAN CIVIC CLUB OF HONOLULU 

Established December 1918 
P.O. Box 1513, Honolulu, Hawai’i 96806, <www.hcchonolulu.com> 

Have you visited our website lately?  Mahalo Blaine Fergerstrom, HCCH Webmaster! 
 

DECEMBER NEWSLETTER 
Blessings of this festive season! 

 
Letter from The Pelekikena  
 
Aloha Everyone, 
Well another year is quickly coming to a close.  

A full year of events, membership meetings, board meetings, 
Holoku Ball fundraiser, general membership fund raising - Kalua 
Pig, passing of some of our elders/Kupuna, Oahu Council meetings 
and AOHCC Convention to name a few.  I want to send a BIG 
MAHALO to the Officers, Board of Directors and membership for 
their continued support throughout this past year. During the 
early part of January 2007, the Club Officers and Board of 
Directors will be meeting to establish a strategic plan for our club.  
Topics include education, language, government and civic issues, 
environmental, land and ocean/water issues, increasing and 
educating membership, and how do we stay in touch with current 
issues.  We are faced with so many challenges and changes that 
impact our Hawaiian people, that we need to set a plan in motion 
to focus in our clubs future. 
 

If you can think of areas that we should invest our time and 
talents please do not hesitate to let me know.  We want to do our 
very best for you and the club.  Living out the legacy of Prince 
Jonah Kuhio Kalanianaole is our goal. 
 

I am looking forward to our schedule for 2007.  Highlights are Holoku Ball 2007 to be 
held at the Royal Hawaiian Monarch Room March 3, 2007 and AOHCC Convention in 
Alaska.  Our club will be honoring Mahi Beamer, Nina Kealiiwahamana Rapoza and 
our life member Watters Martin. We will be having our membership meetings every 
other month, starting in Feb, April, June, August, October and December.  Will finalize 
the dates, location and time for our meetings.  We will also be fundraising for our trip 
to Anchorage Alaska in October 2007 for the AOHCC Convention.  On behalf of my 
family, the Officers and Board we extend our warmest wishes for a Mele Kalikimaka 
and Hauoli Makahiki Hou! 

Aloha, 
Anita Naone, “Pelekikena”
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CALENDAR EVENTS 
12/2 Nake’u’s Annual Fashion Show at Ko’olau Ballrooms 

12/9 POSTPONED=HCCH Christmas Sock Hop! 
12/ Alii Sunday - King Kamehameha V 

12/17 Princess Bernice Pauahi Bishop 
 

January 12-15  HCCH Retreat 

 
 

 
 

CCH CHRISTMAS SOCK HOP scheduled for Saturday, 
December 9, 2006 has been POSTPONED due to members  
 availability.   A new date in January will be announced.  

Mahalo.  Leatrice Kauahi 
 

 

CAST YOUR VOTE TODAY!!! 
 

HCCH Board of Directors serve a staggered two-year term.  
Four(4) Board of Director 2006 terms will expire Dec. 31, 2006.   

 
NOMINATIONS ARE NOW OPEN FOR 2007-2008!   

Please submit your nomination(s) by Friday, December 8, 2006 
to:  Maylene Enoka, Chairperson 

Email: maenoka@hawaii.rr.com  OR Phone: 426-1073 / cell 255-1431 
 

As of this date, the following members have submitted their interest in serving 
our membership for the 2007 through 2008 term:  

Manu Boyd, Maylene Enoka, Likolehua Gerboc, and TB Lyons. 
 

Mahalo Nui Loa to Manu Boyd, TB Lyons, 
Kahealani Keahi-Woods, Lehua Gerboc for serving our 

membership for 2005 and 2006! 
 

H 
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RETREAT 

 
. 

  January 12-15, 2007  
 

Please let me know if you will be able to attend a retreat the weekend of January 12-15, 2007.  We are presently 
working on a location.  We will notify you once we get a location.  The agenda will be covered during Saturday, 
the 13th and Sunday, the 14th.  Monday, the 15th is a Holiday for some and will be the checkout day. 
 
We are checking on sleeping accommodations and our meals which will be provided. 
 
The officers, board of directors, scholarship committee and trustees are included.  If you have recommendations for 
others who can contribute to the success of our club, please let me know and I will extend an invitation to the retreat. 
 

Mahalo for your participation.  Leatrice Kauahi 
 

 

MEMBERSHIP  
Chairperson, Uilani Souza, Phone: 235-4859, email usouza@awlaw.com 

 

 
 

Reminder to all Choir Members: 
 
The choir will be performing at the Holoku Ball on  
March 3, 2007 at the Royal Hawaiian Hotel.  Hold this date! 
 Manu will be calling practice early on next year.  
Aloha  Lucia 
 
 

HCCH 


